Welsh Orienteering Association Development Conference

Coed y Brenin Visitor Centre September 18th  2010
Fourteen people from all four Welsh clubs attended the first WOA development conference held at Coedy Brenin visitor centre near Dolgellau on September 18th.  Ed Nicholas, British Orienteering Development Officer, gave an informative presentation on publicity emphasising making the most of club websites and showed samples of the very professional publicity material available through the BO print portal. Delegates then put their heads together to come up with ideas on publicity related problems. These can be found in the accompanying notes.
A light hearted team score activity using the permanent course controls gave everyone the opportunity to stretch their legs and was timed perfectly as the first spots of rain began to fall as the last runners returned. An excellent lunch of home-made soup and sandwiches set everyone up for the afternoon session which began with each club providing a short outline of what has been going well in their area and some things they have tried that have not. 

Ed Nicholas gave a further presentation on what other clubs have been doing to attract newcomers and generate more regular activity. One of the messages he instilled is that not all attempts have been successful but that when things hadn’t gone well sometimes changing the venue or time had brought more success and increased the participation. There is no one model that is universally successful but clubs were able to hear of different approaches and delegates will be taking back ideas to help their club committees put together their development plans for the future.
Following the conference further funding is available for clubs to apply for to improve publicity and increase participation. The deadline of October 31st gives clubs 6 weeks to work out what projects they want to include as part of their club development plan. Application forms are downloadable from the WOA website.

